

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION



July 26, 1982

Mr. Albert Ilg Town Manager Town Hall 275 Broad Street Windsor, CT 06095

Subject:

Town of Windsor

Noise Control Ordinance

Dear Mr. Ilg:

Thank you for your letter of June 22, 1982 in which you request final approval for Windsor's local noise control ordinance. Your ordinance, which has undergone extensive development and refinement, represents a well thought out, comprehensive, and enforceable ordinance and I offer you my congratulations on its adoption. As you are aware, it has served as a model for other locally enacted noise control ordinances in Connecticut.

I have reviewed your ordinance and find it in conformity with our State Noise Control Regulations. Therefore, pursuant to Sec. 22a-73(c) of the Connecticut General Statutes I approve the Town of Windsor's Noise Control Ordinance, (copy attached) as approved by the Windsor Town Council on June 21, 1982.

As you know, we are available to provide Windsor with the loan of sound measuring equipment and instruction in its use. Please feel free to contact us if you need additional assistance in implementing and enforcing this excellent local noise control ordinance.

Sincerely,

Stanley/¶/Pa Commissioner

SJP:mv Enclosure

Phone: